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LONDOMN

04 November 2020
Statutory Consultation

Proposed extension to the Fortis Green Controlled Parking Zone
Dear Resident or Business,

In May 2019 the Council received a petition from residents of the area asking for parking controls
to be introduced in roads surrounding the existing Fortis Green CPZ. Those measures were needed
to address general congestion as well increased parking pressures during school drop off and pick
up times. We subsequently completed a review in February and March of this year. This letter
provides details of the outcome of that review and proposed actions.

Consultation

The consultation distributed 1600 questionnaires to all househaolds in the review area, seeking views
on support for the introduction of parking controls in their roads. This consultation was also
available on the Council's website.

From the distributed 1600 consultation documents we received 437 responses, representing a
27% response rate.

Of the 437 valid responses, 22% supported the introduction of parking controls, whilst 78% were
against parking measures being introduced. However, further analysis of the responses on a road
by road basis identified Beech Drive, Twyford Avenue and Ringwood Avenue as a group of roads
in support of parking measures. This group of roads are adjoining the existing Fortis Green CPZ.
When viewing these three roads as a whole, 52% of respondents were in favour of parking controls,
whereas 48% were opposed.

Next Steps

We are therefore proposing to extend the existing Fortis Green CPZ to include Beech Drive,
Twyford Avenue and Ringwood Avenue. This means the operational days and times will match
that of the existing Fortis Green CPZ area - Mon to Fri, 11am to 1pm.

A statutory consultation on these changes will begin on Wednesday 04 November 2020 and
provides a 21 day period for people to comment or object on the proposals. You can contact us
by emailing traffic.orders@haringey.gov.uk. Please ensure that Fortis Green Extension is included
within the email subject title of your email. Alternatively, you can write to us at the postal address
shown on this letter.

The closing date for comments and objections sent via email or post is Wednesday 25 November
2020.

Information on how CPZs operate and our current permit prices is available via our current parking
consultations webpage.
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www.haringey.gov.uk/parking-roads-and-travel/parking/parking-consultations/current-parking-
consultations

Full details of the consultation review is available on the council’'s website at www.haringey.gov.uk.
What Happens Next?

Any comments or objections will be considered by the Cabinet Member for Transformation and
Public Realm and Head of Service for Highways and Parking before a decision is made on how to
proceed. The council will contact you to let you know the outcome and any agreed next steps.

Yours faithfully,

/

Parking Schemes

Traffic Management

River Park House, 1* floor
225 High Road, Wood Green
London M22 8HQ

020 8489 1000
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